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Lateef Sholebo, Project Coordinator ENVIR u%?}ENTAL
U

Environmental Review Section
Los Angeles City Planning Department

RE: EIR 2000-3577, Los Angeles Sports and Fntertainment District
Dear Mr. Sholebo:

{ am writing to you on behalf of the Central American Resource Center
(CARECEN) of Los Angeles. We are a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization
providing immigration legal services, youth and family technola gy and educ: 1ion
classes, and civic and cultural participation programs to over 24,000 individt xls
each year through direct service. Many of our clients live in Pico Union and «
downtown L.A., where the Spors and Entertainment District is planned.

We are writing to provide our comments on the draft EIR for this project. As a
nonprofit agency serving the economically disadvantaged, we are concerned
about the negative effects the proposed project will make on the families livi 1g in
those neighborhoods. The existing Staples Center already provides a number of
negative outcomes to the local community, such as the ongoing elimination ¢ £
affordable housing; a marked rise in crime and vandalism; greatly increased
traffic, and with it, the associated air and noise pollution; and decreased
pedestrian and public safety. While the rest of the region benafits fram the
Center’s operations, residents who live and wark closest to the Staples Cente -
endure the heaviest environmental and economic suffering.

With the proposed 3.75 million square foot project expansion, it is our belief thar
these families will be even more adversely impacted by both the proposed s¢ /en-
year construction and the ongoing operations of the project. One of our prim [y
concerns is the failure of the draft EIR to adequately address the imminent ir .pact
of several issues: the physical deterioration of buildings due to neglect and 1l ¢
loss of affordable housing in this vicinity, due to the planned gentrification a *the
surrounding community; the complete lack of an environmental energy anals sis in
the draft EIR,; the possible violation of water quality regulations; and the
identified negative air and noise quality impacts of the construction and
operations.
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We respectfully request the following courses of action from the City of L.A :

1. To properly and completely address the significant environmental im »acts
identified in the draft EIR through mitigation measures that are devel jped
with and based by the community;

2. Toreview and implement the requests for additional analysis and
mitigation measures developed by the Figueroa Corridor Coalition fc -
Economie Justice in their comments to the draft EIR;

3. Torequest that a full energy analysis be completed in the final EIR,
including appropriate mitigation and conservation measures as requir :d by
CEQA,; and

4, To provide all of the final EIR materials translated into Spanish so th it the
community residents can take active part in this important decision-
making process. A refusal to translate the materials would be a violal on
of civil rights law, and bad public policy.

We hope the City will take the safety and well-being of the community into
account i this matter.

Executive Director

Ce: Figueroa Corridor Coalition for Economic Justice



